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ASPLEY HEATH PARISH COUNCIL








Clerk: Denise Batchelor



Tel:
01525 717905






Email:clerk@aspleyheath.org.uk
Minutes of the Aspley Heath Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 27th March 2024 at the Woburn Sands Town Council Offices, High Street, Woburn Sands, starting at 8pm
Present:
PCllrs

G Clough (Chair)
G Harris



L Jones

A McKay 

S McQuillan





CBCllr

J Baker

In Attendance:
Mrs D Batchelor (Clerk)




Festus Akinbusoye – Police and Crime Commissioner




4 residents

2607
To Receive Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from PCllrs Jordan, Marshall, Smith and  

Sandys-Wood.

2608
To Note Declarations of Interest relating to Items on the Agenda

There were no Declarations of Interest.
2609
To Agree the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
 A small amendment was to be made to 2434a – change to ‘middle’ of Church Road.  The wording for the Neighbourhood Plan item had already changed.  Therefore, it was RESOLVED that the minutes of the previous meeting, held on 28th February 2024 be signed as a true record of events.
2610 
Open Forum – Members of the Public are Invited to Speak to the Parish Council

	Actions carried forward:

2434a    CBC had not removed the unauthorised yellow lines at the bottom of Church Road.   

              (Nov 2022). An order had been raised to remove these.
              



                         Action: CBC

2544  The food trucks had disappeared from outside the pub.
                                                                                          Completed
2544a (Previously noted as rhe second item under 2544)
           The Chair of the Greensand Trust had not replied to an email sent to invite him to a future 

            meeting.  It was hoped that they would attend a future meeting to discuss the long
            term management of the woods








Action: AJ/SMcQ/DB


A resident had expressed their disappointment with the recent meeting with the police as they felt there had been no answers or increased police presence in the area and there had actually been an increase in crime with anti-social behaviour and drug taking in the woods.  52 households had signed up to Blueline Security who were making man and dog patrols between 8pm and 6am.  The resident expressed concern that lots of residents were not on WhatsApp or Facebook and would not know what was happening with regard to crime prevention.  It was reported that there had been two break-ins this month.  It was agreed that two posters could be put on the notice board.  It was agreed that Blueline and the police be invited to the Annual Parish Meeting.

Another resident stated that lots of residents were feeling vulnerable and asked what the Parish Council could do.  It was asked whether CCTV would be considered and the resident said they would contact Woburn Sands Town Council for details of their cameras.  It was suggested that a working party be set up and Mr Shirville and PCllr McKay agreed to do this.  PCllr McKay agreed to report back to the May meeting with more information.  The Police and Crime Commissioner said the Design Our Crime team could help with planning for crime prevention.








Action: AM
The Police Crime Commissioner offered to contact Jim Goldsmith from the Community Policing team and invite him to the Annual Parish Meeting.    He would be able to give a better overview of the usefulness of private security.  Festus stated that there was an increased covert police presence in the Parish and the Neighbourhood Watch scheme which was funded by the PCC included DogWatch, StreetWatch and SpeedWatch.
A third resident expressed their concerns with speeding of cars and visibility on Church Road turning onto Hardwick Road.  Another resident who had been involved with highways stated that houses had previously been removed for this roundabout and that land may be available to increase the visibility and size of the footpath.  

CBCllr Baker was asked about the closure of the BOAT.  Significant damage had been made to the BOAT and surfacing works had taken place.  The gates would stop the 4X4s and almost most other vehicles.  The cost of these works was not known.  The closure would be for 18 months and then reviewed.  It was noted some parking spaces had been lost.
2611 
Central Bedfordshire Councillor Report 
	Actions carried forward:
2259  Proposed new development at Marston Vale – O&H Planning Application.  (Sept 2021)
          A new traffic modelling survey had been completed which CBCllr Baker believed included t

          the roads into Milton Keynes.
                                                                                                          Action: CBC

2545  One pot holes had been repaired.  PCllr Smith had sent a photo to CBC asking for further 

          repairs.  Cars were now avoiding the remaining pothole/s and swerving towards 

          pedestrians. Members were asked to take photos and report on FixMyStreet.






              
                                                                                                          Completed


2622
Chairman’s Report
Ten 20s Plenty signs had been ordered.  PCllrs Marshall and Sandys-Wood had offered to put these up.  They were to be raised higher so they did not obstruct pedestrians and would be harder to steal.  The cable ties would be cut back too.








Action: CM/ASW
The Chairman advised that she would be standing down from the position at the May meeting.

2623
To Set the Agenda for the April AGM 

The hall would be open from 7.30pm for residents to arrive; the meeting would start at 8pm.  PCllr Smith agreed to buy refreshments.  In addition to the usual agenda items it was agreed to extend the Neighbourhood Watch section to include crime prevention initiatives including Blueline, the Police and particularly the Rural Crimes team and a Community Policing Officer.  The Clerk would contact Festus to invite someone from the Community Policing Team.  
2624
Roads and Footpaths
	Actions carried forward:
2263a    BOAT at the top of Church Road – Francine Rainbow had advised that a contractor was 

              in place and a start date awaited for works to start.  There had been some fly-tipping on 

              the BOAT and this had been reported.by PCllr Smith on FixMyStreet.
                                                                                                         Action: CBC contractor
2370b  To Discuss New Signage for Sandy Lane to Restrict Unnecessary Access

             The CBC Rights of Way Officer had visited the site and it was hoped that a new sign would 
              be installed soon.  (May 2022) Francine Rainbow stated that the work had been ordered.









Action: CBC


Aspley Heath was now included by CBC’s Parking Enforcement team in checking those parking on yellow lines as several complaints had been made.  They had stated that the yellow lines needed repainting and could be reported on FixMyStreet.  CBCllr Baker was to be informed of this to chase.








Action:DB/JB

2625  Lighting
2626 Planning

New Planning Applications
21 Church Road – garage refurbishment – this was to remove tiles and add fascia boards.  There were no concerns with this application.

Firdale, Narrow Path – new 4 bed detached house and car port – it was felt the house was sited well on the site but there was some concern whether the turning space was large enough and whether any trees would be affected.  The design was felt to be good.

Recent Planning Applications

2627
Village Matters 
	Actions carried forward:

2340   A planter was being researched for the new notice board.  A grant of £250 had been 

           agreed from the Ward Councillor Grant scheme for this.  It was thought that the planter may 

           need to be built up as it was on a slight slope.       (Sept 2023)








Action: SS/SMcQ/LJ

2563  Some of the 20’s Plenty signs had been removed.  It was agreed that ten more be 

          purchased as Members felt they were helping to slow traffic.  They would be installed higher 

          up so they could not be removed.







 Action: PCllrs

2563a Thanks were made to PCllrs Smith, Sandys-Wood, McKay, Clough, Jones and Mr Jones 
            for all their hard work in tidying up the path at Bishop’s Walk.  It was thought this had taken 
            15 hours in total. It was thought that another clearance would be needed in the autumn as 

            this was a big job to tackle.  Pictures would be forwarded to the Clerk to put on the 

            website.








Action: SS/DB
2577a The gate to the Sandpit had rotted and fallen off.  A quote had been sought for new hinges, 

            post-mix and posts to install the gate at a cost of £148 which was agreed.  PCllr Jones 

            agreed to clean the gate.  The low wooden fencing would also need to be replaced.  








Action: PCllrs


It was suggested that a litter pick take place on the BOAT.  April/May was suggested when the weather was warmer.  It was hoped that some residents would attend.
2628
To Receive an Update from the Neighbourhood Plan Steering
           Group 

The links for the Design Codes and the Green Infrastructure Plan were to be sent to Councillors so they could read and endorse them.  The Neighbourhood Plan could then move forward to the next stage where Sally Chapman would draft the final structure of the plan.  PCllr Clough was working on the Communication statement and the historical context which would capture memories of older residents.
2629
Finance
a. To approve payments to be made in March
	Payee
	Chq No
	Amount
	Description

	D Batchelor
	1312
	£217.82
	Clerk’s salary – March

	D Batchelor
	1313
	£25.00
	Clerk’s Allowance – Jan-March

	HMRC
	1314
	£163.60
	Clerk’s PAYE – Jan-March

	Woburn Sands Town Council
	1315
	£170.00
	Meeting room hire – PC meetings
Summerlin Centre hire – Nov meeting (PCC)

	Forde & McHugh
	1316
	£192.00
	Repairs to street light at top of Church Road 

	S Smith (Icon Graphics Ltd)
	1317
	£129.60
	Twenty’sPlenty signs x12

	The Greensand Trust
	1318
	£1770.00
	NP Green Infrastructure Plan Stage 2

	Chapman Planning
	1319
	£4073.40
	NP Neighbourhood Plan first draft & consultation fee

	D Batchelor
	1320
	£32.80
	Wix.com - domain – 3 years

	D Batchelor
	1321
	£345.80
	Wix.com – website fee (core plan) – 2 years

	G Clough
	1322
	£161.25
	NP Booklets (Hello Print) printed

	G Clough
	1323
	£90.00
	NP Hall hire - workshop


Four additional payments to those on the agenda were APPROVED.  These were for cheque numbers 1320-1323.

b.  To agree the financial statement for February
The financial statements for February were agreed.

2630
To Note Correspondence Received Since the Last Meeting
	
	From
	Subject

	Action

	2260
	NatWest
	Bank Statements
	

	2261
	Central Beds Watch
	Crime Stats –March interim – no incidents
	

	2262
	Bedford & MK Waterways Trust
	Invite to AGM – 22nd March
	

	2263
	Police & Crime Commissioner
	February newsletter
	

	2264
	East West Rail
	 Spring budget update
	

	2265
	Wix.com
	Website domain renewal 
	

	2266
	NameCheap
	Email renewal needed
	

	2267
	Bedfordshire Police
	Priority Setting meeting – 10th April 6pm
	


The meeting closed at 9.23pm.
Signed: …………………………….              

Chairman

